
(7) We are agreed upon the need to encourage both the development 
of advanced technology and the public acceptance of its role in 
promoting growth, employment and trade. We have noted with approval 
the report of the Working Group on Technology, Growth and Employment 
which was set up at Versailles last year, and commend the progress 
made in the 18 cooperative projects discussed in that report. We will 
follow the implementation and coordination of work on these projects, 
and look forward to receiving a further report at our next meeting. 

(8) • We all share the view that more predictability and less 
volatility in oil prices would be helpful to world economic 
prospects. We agree that the fall in oil prices in no way diminishes 
the importance and urgency of efforts to conserve energy, to develop 
economic alternative energy sources, to maintain and, where possible, 
improve contacts between oil-exporting and importing countries, and to 
encourage the growth of indigenous energy production in developing 
countries which at present lack it. 

(9) East-West economic relations should be compatible with our 
security interests. We take note with approval of the work of the 
multilateral organizations which have in recent months analyzed and 
drawn conclusions regarding the key aspects of East-West economic 
relations. We encourage continuing work by these organizations, as 
appropriate. 

(10) We have agreed to strengthen cooperation in protection of the 
environment, in better use of natural resources, and in health 
research. 

Our discussions here at Williamsburg give us new confidence in the 
prospects for a recovery. We have strengthened our resolve to deal 
cooperatively with continuing problems so as to promote a sound and 
sustainable recovery, bringing new jobs and a better life for the 
people of our own countries and of the world. 

We have agreed to meet again next year, and have accepted the 
British Prime Minister's invitation to meet in the United Kingdom. 


